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Mr./ Madam Chair,  



Mr./Madam Chair, 

 

Those responsible for serious violations of international humanitarian law and those who have 

committed international crimes must be held accountable. It is important for the rules-based 

international order as a whole, but first and foremost for the victims who deserve justice and 

redress. Efforts to this end must be made primarily on the domestic level, but the international 

community can and should help where possible with financial or in-kind support or by 

exercising universal jurisdiction and starting their own preliminary investigations.  

 

The Nordic countries fully support the International Criminal Court in fighting impunity, by 

investigating and prosecuting the most serious international crimes. In view of the dramatically 

increased demands on the ICC, we have increased our support to the Court this year, through 

contributions in funding and through the secondment of staff.  

 

Mr./ Madam Chair,  

  

That “in war, truth is the first casualty” has sadly been proven over and again. Independent 

information sharing is crucial in this regard. We commend the work done by journalists and by 

civil society actors who defy threats and violence and report from conflicts around the world, 

including on violations of human rights and international humanitarian law.  

 

Mr./Madam Chair, 

    

All of the Nordic countries champion gender equality. We welcome the ongoing work of the 

ICRC and other entities in modernizing the interpretation of gender and international 

humanitarian law. Women, men, boys and girls have different perspectives and needs, which 

must be reflected not least as traditional roles are shifting. Women may be facing particular 

physical and psychological risks, as the updated commentary on the third Geneva Convention 

states, but are by no means only victims.  

 

Let me lastly point to another threat, which also deserves our full attention. Climate change 

and environment degradation, which increase the risk of new conflicts and worsen already 

ongoing ones. We welcome the International Law Commission’s completion of its work on 

the protection of the environment in relation to armed conflict. The draft principles constitute 

a major step forward in the systematization of the law in this area.   

 

All the Nordic countries are highly committed to curbing climate change with ambitious 

national targets, and in assisting countries and populations worst affected. The link between 

climate and conflict is a key priority of the Nordic countries in the Security Council as 

demonstrated by first Sweden’s and then Norway’s engagements as elected members. 

 

Thank you. 


